
 
LICENSING COMMITTEE 

23 SEPTEMBER 2020 
 

 
 

LICENSING COMMITTEE 

 
* Councillor David Goodwin (Chairman) 

* Councillor Dennis Booth (Vice-Chairman) 
 

* Councillor Tim Anderson 
  Councillor Graham Eyre 
* Councillor Gillian Harwood 
* Councillor Gordon Jackson 
  Councillor Ted Mayne 
* Councillor Ann McShee 
* Councillor Bob McShee 
 

* Councillor Masuk Miah 
* Councillor Marsha Moseley 
* Councillor Maddy Redpath 
* Councillor Will Salmon 
* Councillor James Steel 
* Councillor Catherine Young 
 

 
*Present 

 

L8   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Graham Eyre and Ted Mayne. 
 

L9   LOCAL CODE OF CONDUCT - DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS  
 

No disclosures of interest were declared. 
 

L10   MINUTES  
The minutes of the Licensing Committee held on 27 May 2020 were approved and signed by 
the Chairman. 
 

L11   ANNOUNCEMENTS  
The Chairman had no announcements. 
 

L12   REVIEW OF THE TAXIS AND PRIVATE HIRE LICENSING POLICY  
The Committee received an update from the Licensing Team Leader regarding the Taxi and 
Private Hire Licensing policy which was introduced in December 2015.  It was reviewed in 
February 2018 to include a uniform convictions policy for Surrey and required drivers to 
undertake Safeguarding Awareness training.  Since that time, there had been no legislative 
changes but in July 2020, new statutory standards were introduced which licensing authorities 
must have regard to.  These standards focus on the role the Licensing Authority have in 
protecting the public, particularly the vulnerable and children.  Guildford Borough Council 
already operated in accordance with a lot of the standards outlined.  The draft policy was 
recommended for public consultation with the Taxi User Groups as well as the Taxi Trade.  It 
was anticipated that the final Taxi and Private Hire Licensing Policy would be presented 
following consultation for adoption by the Licensing Committee in early 2021.   
  
The Committee queried whether there were any electric vehicles in the existing taxi fleet.  The 
Licensing Team Leader confirmed that there were a number of Toyota Prius vehicles as well as 
hybrid cars to help conserve fuel.  The Committee had recently received training in relation to 
the new statutory standards which they commended as well as the inclusion of CCTV in the 
policy.   
  
The Committee having considered the report; 
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RESOLVED that the draft Taxi and Private Hire Licensing Policy was approved for consultation 
for a period of twelve weeks.   
  

L13   BUSINESS AND PLANNING ACT FOR THE LICENSED TRADE  
 

The Committee received a report from the Licensing Team Leader regarding the Business and 
Planning Act for the Licensed Trade which was a new piece of legislation designed to help the 
hospitality sector open up following the impacts upon local businesses since the coronavirus 
lockdown.  The Act relaxed the sale of alcohol by allowing all premises with an on sales licence 
an automatic entitlement to off-sales and introduced a fast track process to obtain a ‘Pavement 
Licence’ to enable establishments to put tables and chairs outside of their premises.  Currently 
tables and chairs permissions were granted as Pavement licences by Surrey County Council, 
the Highways Authority, under Part 7A of the Highways Act 1980.  The fee varied between local 
authorities and there was a time consuming 28-day consultation.  The new temporary 
measures placed a cap on the application fee for businesses, and introduced a new 14-day 
determination period, ensuring that businesses could obtain licences in a timely and cost 
effective manner aiding their financial recovery.  The cost of the permission was capped at 
£100 and the temporary permission would last until 30 September 2021.  In order to provide 
guidance for applicants and a framework for consistent decision making, a Policy concerning 
the Pavement Licensing Function had been drafted and consulted upon with key stakeholders.  
The Council currently had 15 pavement licences and had encountered no issues with those 
premises.  
  
The Committee discussed the policy and queried how the government’s recent decision to 
require all premises to close at 10pm, to limit the spread of coronavirus, would affect the off-
sales of alcohol.  The Licensing Team Leader confirmed that the government legislation 
requiring premises to close at 10pm included all off-sales transactions and those customers 
drinking outside would therefore have to leave the premises at that point.  The Committee 
commended the temporary Act for assisting local businesses and commended the work of the 
Licensing Team in setting up this new regime in Guildford.  The Committee were also 
concerned about a proliferation of street furniture and its impact upon accessibility for those 
people using wheelchairs or who were partially sighted.  The Licensing Team Leader stated 
that a mandatory condition was attached to all Pavement Licences that required all premises to 
keep their outside space accessible.  A plan had to be submitted by the licence holder in order 
to comply with accessibility requirements.  The Licensing Authority also had the power to 
revoke licences.  The Committee was also concerned about outdoor heaters and their 
increased use during the winter months and associated dangers with them being knocked over 
by patrons.  The Licensing Team Leader confirmed that applicants had to list any outside 
heaters on the application form and were not permitted unless they had written consent from 
the Licensing Authority.   
  
The Committee having considered the report; 
  
RESOLVED to approve the draft Pavement Licensing Policy 2020-21.  
   

L14   LICENSING COMMITTEE WORK PROGRAMME  
The Committee noted its work programme and discussed a query raised regarding the 
requirement for a policy that regulated the setting up of dog walking businesses within Green 
Belt land.  The Licensing Team Leader confirmed that national legislation required people who 
were operating Dog Day Care businesses, or the business of boarding dogs from their homes 
to obtain a licence.   However, if people were simply picking up dogs from people’s homes and 
taking them straight out for a walk and returning the dogs to their home addresses, there was 
currently no requirement for such businesses to obtain a licence.  The RSPCA were currently 
lobbying the government for dog walking to be legislated.   
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The meeting finished at 7.45 pm 
 
Signed   Date  

  

Chairman 
   

 


